School Advisory Council Minutes
For November 12, 2020 Meeting via Zoom
	Present:
Regina Tagye
Lisa Derr - Chair
Mae Mackenzie
Shari Falcon 
Naomi Colgin 
	Guests:
Robert Kirkpatrick

	Absent:
Darlene Wegner – Excused
Adrienne Davison - Excused
Jeri Blanco – Excused 
Melissa Gibson – Excused 




Mrs. Derr called the meeting to order at 3:15 p.m. and read the minutes from the October 8, 2020 meeting.  

Mrs. Derr asked if members were okay to have our future meetings to change from 3:15 to 3:00, since our meetings are virtual and there are no car-loop issues.  All attending members agreed.

Ms. Tagye discussed Super Saturdays.  The first one was held on October 24 for English Language Arts with almost 50 students in attendance.  Student activities revolved around the book Rump and/or Rumpelstiltskin.  They also received a snack and were able to choose a book of their choice to take home.  November 21 will focus on science and December 5 will focus on math.  

Ms. Tagye also shared the Behavior Update, which showed far less referrals.  After meeting with teachers about the data, opinions for the decline were possibly less students in school, social distancing and students not being in close proximity to each other, as well as restorative circles.

Ms. Tagye showed members the iReady reading and math data comparisons from last year and this year.  This data drives instruction and intervention groups.  Write Score data was also shared.  3rd grade took the test for the first time in September and 2nd grade took the test for the first time in November.  The hope is to expose younger grades earlier and receive lessons to support writing instruction.  Ms. Colgin asked how long the essays should be.  Ms. Tagye explained that students are writing to a prompt and should have an introduction, explain their claim with evidence from the text, and a conclusion.

Mr.  Kirkpatrick shared the Parent Family Engagement Plan (PFEP) and the School Parent Student Compact (Student Compact).  Members are to review and reflect on the documentation.  He is seeking critical opinions and feedback from parents and members at our next meeting in January.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 p.m. Our next meeting will be January 14, 2021 at 3:00 p.m.


